
  
 

Village Council Summary of Meeting 
November 17, 2015 

  
 

• Under the consent agenda, Council approved a resolution reappointing Richard Ashton to the 
Planning and Zoning Board and the Board of Adjustment and a resolution reappointing Jack 
Farrell to the Historic Preservation Commission. 

• Council formed a consensus to sponsor the Boys and Girls Club annual fundraising event by 
reducing the rental of the Fair Barn to $1,750, inclusive of other items such as table, chairs, 
dancefloor, etc.  

• Council formed a consensus on the conceptual renderings of the Wicker Park splash pad. 

• A public hearing was held on the Preliminary Assessment Roll for the levying of special 
assessments for storm water management system improvements in the area commonly 
known as the Cotswold subdivision.  

• Council approved to confirm the Assessment Roll dated November 17, 2015 for storm water 
management system improvements in the area commonly known as the Cotswold 
Subdivision in the Village of Pinehurst, North Carolina. 

• John Frye, Director of Financial Services, and John Frank of Dixon Hughes Goodman, LLP 
presented Council with the Village’s Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) for 
the year ended June 30, 2015 and the Village’s financial condition. 

• Natalie Dean, Assistant Village Manager, presented Council with an update on the status of 
implementing the FY 2016 strategic initiatives outlined in the Strategic Operating Plan. 

• Council approved Ordinance 15-20 amending the Pinehurst Municipal Code Chapter 92 as it 
pertains to the code enforcement process. 

• Council approved Ordinance 15-21 accepting the petition for the dedication of streets and 
rights-of-ways in the Villas at Forest Hills and amending the Municipal Code Section 7, 
Schedule II regarding stop intersections. 

• Council approved Ordinance 15-22 amending the Pinehurst Municipal Code Chapter 7, 
Schedule II to correct Ordinance 15-06 regarding the location of stop signs in the Cotswold 
subdivision. 

• Council approved Resolution 15-48 establishing the date for the organizational meeting of 
the Village Council pursuant to the election held on November 3, 2015. The meeting is 
scheduled for Monday, November 30 at 11:30am in the Assembly Hall. 


